
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
June 20, 2022 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday June 20, 2022. Responding to roll call were Bob Folty, Heather Sherman, 
Todd Anderson, Mike Supan Jr., Robert Steele, Tom Goskusky, Jessica Bonnell. 
Dave Wiesbrock and Mark Zimmer. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
 

Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 
• The minutes of May’s meeting were presented and approved. A 

motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mark Zimmer. 
• Water bills are done. 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by 
Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Mark Zimmer. 

• Public Works employee Jeff Bumgarner will be making a 22’ long by 
7’ tall animated train for the village to display during the holiday 
season. It will cost the village around $1300. 

• Received a quote to make four town signs in the amount of $1600. 
Inquiring if they need to all be the same design or four different 
designs and if the cost changes with different designs. 

 
  Police Report – Aaron Quercigrossa (absent) 

• Squad car is being fixed at Coronet. 
• Long grass complaints are being addressed. 

 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Derek Keutzer 

• Hope Week was a success. The park bathrooms were painted and a 
sand volleyball court was installed. 

• Third St lift station has a pump down. 
• The hydrant downtown has a leak and needs to be fixed. 

 
 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  

• Paperwork for the grant offered through La Salle County was 
submitted.  

• A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to 
install a parking lot (20’ x 200’) on the old nursery lot to allow for 



more parking at the park. Illinois Valley Excavating will be doing the 
project for $6850.  

 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 

• Working on the Appropriations Ordinance 
 

A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock to 
adjourn meeting at 8:40 P.M. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted,  
  
 Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 


